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Issue 4430, November 2016 
 

Next club meeting: November 28th, 2016, 7:00 pm, Buffalo West Restaurant, 7101 Camp 
Bowie Blvd  
 
Presidents Corner: by James Meadows  
 
Greetings Thunderbirds: 
 
The holiday season is upon us and so is the annual holiday 
dinner. You must purchase tickets for this event prior to 
20 Nov 2016; Tickets are $15.00 per person. The event will 
be at the Fort Worth Botanic Gardens, on Dec 2, 2016. 
Tickets are available for purchase by contacting James 
Meadows at 817 524 5774 or by email to Jamslam1099@ 
gmail.com. This will be a catered meal, with gifts or prizes 
for all who attend!  Tickets will be used for door prizes, so 
be sure to bring ticket(s) with you. 
 
Keeping with the holiday spirit the Club will be hosting 
Toys for Tots drive 26 Nov 2016. In conjunction with the 
toy drive, there will be a few Fun-Fly activities planned. 
Climb and glide, Spot landing, and others. Price of entry is 
an unwrapped toy for the drive. No prizes will be awarded, 

but you will earn bragging rights. The field will not be 
closed for this event so come on out enjoy the day! 
  
The election season is not quite over. Time to elect your 
next leadership team and The Outstanding Thunderbird 
Member of the Year. So please take a moment to review 
the information and vote when you receive your ballot. 
 
As we prepare to say good-bye to 2016 and hello 2017, I 
want to remind all members and event coordinators that 
it’s time to start confirming/reserving dates on the 2017 
calendar. Contact Bill Lake or James Meadows with your 
event information. The Calendar will be discussed during 
the January Meeting. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you all at the next club meeting 
November 28th, 2016 at Buffalo West.  

 
Vice Presidents Corner: by Gary Cummings 

Hello Thunderbirds: 
 

What a windy last couple of weeks, and loss of daylight 
Savings Time too! Things (& weather) are improving for a 
short time now, and more flying should be possible. I got to 
solo a couple of new planes, and they are still flyable, so I 
am happy. 
 
Spring town RC Club held their first annual Swap Meet 
Saturday, Nov. 12th, at the SRRC flying field. It was a 
beautiful, pleasant day, and they had a good turnout. I sold 
my old Fokker DR1 Tri-plane, swapped a second plane for 
a different plane, and found some good deals on both new 
and used stuff. There were quite a few good looking planes 
for swap or sale, and I even saw a BYRON CHRISTIAN 
Eagle for sale, (minus its Quadra Engine). There were 

several Thunderbird members there and some folks from 
Oklahoma and Louisiana. SRRC said this an annual event, 
and say they will do it again next year, about this same time 
period. So watch for their notices next year.  

 
Thunderbird elections & Voting are coming up soon so 
vote and elect the officers to make us legal. 
 
One BIGGER thing, our Christmas Party is set for Friday, 
December 2nd. This is a very nice dinner at the Ft.Worth 
Botanical Gardens featuring great catered food service. 
The club is subsidizing most of the cost of each plate and 
dessert, but there is still a cost to be paid by each guest,  
($15 per attendee). See James Meadows for ticket 
purchases. I hope everyone will plan to attend! 
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October 2016 Membership Meeting Minutes, Buffalo West, 2016:  

The meeting was called to order at approximately 7 PM by 
club President James Meadows. 
James reviewed the numerous events supported by the 
Fort Worth Thunderbirds RC Association during the 
month of October.  It was indeed a very busy schedule and 
was complicated by the overlap of several on the same 
weekend. 
 
Benbrook Heritage Event.  Thanks to Woody Lake for 
orchestrating the TBRCA support for this community 
event and for several volunteers who assisted with 
exposing the community to what the club does and 
providing an opportunity for learning more about the RC 
airplane sport. 

 
Alliance Airshow.  James Meadows led the effort to 
establish and support the TBRCA displays at the airshow.  
Numerous types and sizes of RC airplanes were on display 
in the main tent and outside and were complemented by 
signage identifying each airplane, describing it purpose 
(trainer, sport, pattern, etc.), and how it was used.  Many 
thanks to the volunteers who supported this two day event 
including Jason Meadows, Tab Bowland, and Josh Tamez.  
It was reported that over 10,000 people visited the tents. 

 
Senior Pattern competition (October 15-16).  Ken Knotts 
led the recent SPA event and was assisted by Gary Alphin 
and Tab Bowland.  The wind was up during both days, 
making the event exciting and challenging.  Ken identified 
winners in each category. 
 
Texas Electric eXpo.  Tom Blakeney put together an 
exceptional day of events and excitement on October 22.  
We had a good turnout and lots of good flying took place.  
As we have come to expect, Tom had many great raffle 
prizes to give away and quite a few members went home 
with new items in hand.   

 
Upcoming events: 

 
Winter Float Fly (November 6).  Gary Nelson and Mark 
Wheeler led this effort which took place at Camp Joy.  The 
event had a good turnout and everyone seemed to have a 
great time. 

 
3 Pole Pylon Races (November 19-20).  Gary James and 
Sarge Bell are orchestrating this crowd pleaser event at 

Thunderbird Field and a flyer is posted on the club 
website. 
 
Toys for Tots (November 26).  Steve Ehlers has the lead.  
Contact Steve about making contributions for this very 
worthy event. 
 
TBRCA Christmas Party (December 2).  Our annual 
celebration event is hosted by the club officers and is being 
held in Red Bud Hall at the Fort Worth Botanic Gardens.  
It promises to be a nice event with a great menu.  James 
Meadows is selling dinner tickets and supply is limited.  
IMPORTANT:  Tickets must be purchased prior to 
November 20, as an accurate count of attendees is required 
for the caterers. 

 
Show N Tell: 

 
Ian Waring brought in his Typhoon airplane from FMS 
Models.  The Hawker Typhoon, was a British single-seat 
fighter-bomber, produced by Hawker Aircraft. When the 
Luftwaffe brought the formidable Focke-Wulf Fw 190 into 
service in 1941, the Typhoon was the only RAF fighter 
capable of catching it at low altitudes; as a result it secured 
a new role as a low-altitude interceptor. From late 1942 the 
Typhoon was equipped with bombs and from late 1943RP-
3 ground attack rockets were added to its armory. With 
those weapons and its four 20mm Hispano cannon, the 
Typhoon became one of the Second World War's most 
successful ground-attack aircraft. 
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Woody Lake shared insights into an interesting piece of 
RC history with a unique home built single stick 
transmitter. 

 
 

Gary Cummings displayed his 250mm Racing Drone from 
Banggood.  It sports a camera tilted at 33 degrees for 
greater FPV clarity.  Gary displayed some of the imagery 
live on the goggles headset. 

 
SECRETARY:  Bill Lake began the reading of last 
month’s meeting minutes until a motion was made by Ken 
Knotts to defer the reading and was seconded by JC Dean. 
 
We are happy to report that Leo Minco’s triple by-pass 
surgery went well. He was released this past Sunday from 
the hospital and is recovering at home. 
 
FINANCE :  Chris Berardi updated the attendees on club 
membership numbers, financial activities, and ongoing 
efforts to ascertain details associated with a proposed 
foundation honoring Joe Jopling. 

 
SAFETY:  Mel Wells discussed the challenges and safety 
implications of RC aircraft attempting simultaneous, 
coordinated flight and the complications that come when 
multiple aircraft of the same design and appearance share 

common airspace.  Lesson learned – one might easily 
misidentify another’s airplane for one’s own and the 
results can be disappointing.  Safety is paramount. 

 
OLD BUSINESS: As discussed at the September meeting, 
several improvement projects were approved for 
advancing to formalized estimates.  Several still required 
volunteers to do the grunt work, leading to the following 
assignments: 

 
·  Helicopter landing pad and pilot box – Chris Berardi 

and Keith Maddox 
·  Picnic table replacement parts – Ken Knotts 
·  Jet engine blast shield – James Meadows 
·  Storage shed shelving – Ken Knotts and Bill Lake 
·  Additional Fun Fly Events – James Meadows 
·  New external event signage – Chris Berardi and James 

Meadows 
 

NEW BUSINESS:   
 
It is election season and as tired as everyone probably is, 
the TBRCA elections are a current order of business.  
Nominations for the 2017 officer positions and selection of 
2016 Thunderbird of the Year were solicited at the 
meeting and via email and were accepted through the end 
of the month.  Ballots are being coordinated and prepared 
and will be delivered electronically to the club members in 
the near future. 
 
Chris Berardi made a presentation on potential changes to 
the club Bylaws.  Much discussion took place and 
additional discussions will be forthcoming as well as a 
communication to all members when details for a finalized 
set of recommendations are ready. 
 
The monthly meeting raffle was conducted and some went 
home happy and joyful while others departed with sorrow 
in their eyes.   

 
ATTENDEES: 

Sarge Bell Ken Knotts  Clarence Konkle   Steve Konkle  Tom Blakeney  
Larry Fuller Ed Furche  Gary Cummings   Travis Berr y  Ian Waring  
Mel Wells Woody Lake  Mike Schroeder   Grant Schroeder Gary Alphin  
Keith Maddox Steve Ehlers  J.C. Dean   James Meadows  Matt Desalme 
Chris Berardi Mark Ehlers  Bill Lake   Kenneth Harm on    
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Christmas Party: by James Meadows 
 
Greetings Thunderbirds, 

The holiday season is upon us and so is the annual holiday 
dinner. You must purchase tickets for this event prior to 20 
Nov 2016. Tickets are $15.00 per person. The event will be 
at the Fort Worth Botanic Gardens, on Friday, Dec 2, 2016. 
Tickets are available for purchase by contacting James 
Meadows at 817 524 5774 or by email to Jamslam1099@ 
gmail.com. This will be a catered meal, with gifts or prizes 
for all who attend!  

 
 
Treasurers Report: by Chris Berardi 
 
Thursday night training sessions are officially over with the time change. It truly is hard to believe that another year has 
passed - where did it all go? Now I have time to begin work on a several projects, or more accurately, to complete projects 
that were started but remain incomplete while the flying season got in the way. First off the workbench will be a Phoenix - 
the ARF model that is no longer produced; to be followed by a Sig T-Clips (Erik Edgren’s full size Taylorcraft with a 
clipped wing). After that, I’ll be getting down to some real building of the plan and balsa sticks type. Whether an R/C 
model or a C/L model is still up for debate. 

As you may have noticed, there aren’t a lot of traditional kits to select from. What I do is look at online resources for one-
off or vintage kits that occasionally pop up on Ebay for example. Newer R/C kits are available on a limited basis from the 
following companies - generally these are laser-cut and without hardware: 

• Eurekaaircraft.com 

• Insightrc.com 

• Lasercutusa.com 

• Lazer-works.com 

• Rbckits.com 

• Rcaiir.com 

If you are interested in putting together a couple of control-line models (C/L), then these are my favorite sites: 

• Brodak.com 

• Rsmdistribution.com 

Several Thunderbirds members have been itching an interest in C/L including myself. If you think that C/L should be 
relegated to the past, you might want to check out some YouTube videos with what pilots are doing in the aerobatics class, 
F2B. Very impressive flying, incredible workmanship, and yes - even incredible technology such as laser-cutting, composite 
construction, lost foam build-up and the use of modern, less hazardous paints and finishes. While I don’t have anything 
against foamy models, most of these aren’t satisfying to build as they are more of a “some assembly” required type of kit. 
Control line models can be build in a small area and teach you all the essential skills of built-up construction, I-beam, d-
tube, geodesic, lost foam and so forth. Building a model like this can then put you in a position of either scratch-building 
from a plan or ordering one of the short laser-cut kits from the listed providers. If you build one, be sure to bring it to the 
show and tell at the club meeting! 
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By next weekend, all 2016 club members will be receiving unique links so that they can vote for Thunderbird of the Year. 
The winning candidate will be announced at the Christmas Party on Friday, 2nd December. In recent years, the club has 
moved to electronic voting which is much more secure, requires less time, is less expensive and dare I say it, a lot more fun! 
We hope you will all take the opportunity to place your vote. 
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Below is the latest headcount. Thanks to all our new members last month: Bruce King, Terry Wallace, Ron Schwarzkopf, 
John Arnott and Rick Byrd. I am now accepting renewals for 2017 through the club web site, in person and at the coming 
club meetings and Christmas Party. For new club members (never before been a member), I have been accepting payment 
in full for next year and providing a key for the remainder of this year. This encourages membership and I think we’d 
rather have a full year’s membership versus a partial payment for the last few months of the year. Some of these ideas and 
other simplifications of membership in the club were discussed at our October club meeting and will be incorporated in a 
revamp of the bylaws.  

Membership Type  Count  
Individual 159 

Family 31 
Associate 2 

Life 10 
Service 1 
TOTAL 203 

We made some money in the past couple of months from events such as the Old Farts, SPA, Float Fly and Electric Fly. All 
events made money, what could be better than that? Outgoing expenses were the usual this month: portable toilet, field 
maintenance and club meeting raffle prizes.  
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I have handed out many club badges already, but the majority are still available for members to pick up at club meetings 
or at the field. I’ll be bringing them to the next club meeting and Christmas Party and on weekends at the field. I will not 
be mailing these to members due to the cost and the amount of time needed to package these up. Members - wear your 
badge with pride - and encourage non-members to join the club so that the synergy in our membership propels us further 
forward. 

���������	��
�

The club has reviewed several projects and a couple of them have been approved. All are well within our budget and the 
officers and club members have already begun to work on them. Most will be completed in the next couple of months and 
well in advance of the upcoming SAE (Society of Automotive Engineers) event. We had some great suggestions and if you 
have something you’d like to see different at the flying site, then let the officers know. Present you idea, come up with an 
estimate or a project plan and we’ll work together to get it approved and implemented. One of the most obvious 
improvements will be the refurbishment of the picnic tables. We’ll also be adding shelving in our shed, adding blast 
deflectors for the turbine models and creating concrete pads in the drone/control-line/helicopter area. 

That’s it for this month - see you at the Christmas Party - if you don’t have a ticket, get yours now from James, our club 
president. 
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Winter Float Fly-in  
 

 

 
 

 
OOPS MOMENTS 
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Flying Field & Members 
 

  
Mid Air: T-28 = 1,  Kaos = 0 (Kaos gear in right wing)    Avistar Lawn Dart 
 

 
 
 
 

SAFETY CORNER 
 

It is getting close the year-end Holiday Season festivities for 2016. I hope all of you have a safe and joyous time now 
and throughout the future. 
Many of us store or display our model aircraft in many various ways and methods. Usually hanging from a ceiling or 
attached to a wall. Some like to use the garage, which is usually meant for our personal vehicles. Some use separate 
workshops or both. We really need to insure that we use safe practice methods for retrieving or storing our models. 
The following photos show both unsafe and much safer methods. Although using a ladder is never full proof, but I 
think you will get the point. 
Photos 1 and 2 are not recommended. 
Photos 3 and 4 should result in a much more favorable outcome. 
If methods in photos 1 and 2 are unsuccessful, photo 5 may be the consequence if Grandma’s car gets scratched. 
Mel wells  safetycoordinator@fwthunderbirds.org 

�
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Meet our new Safety Officer 

 

THUNDERBIRD 2016 CALENDAR 
 

DATE   EVENT     POINT OF CONTACT 
 
November 19-20  Pylon Race     Gary James/ Sarge Bell 
 
November  26  Toys for Tots     Steve Ehlers 
 
December  2  Christmas Party    Club Officers 
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President:  James Meadows 
E-Mail: jamslam1099@gmail.com

Vice President:  Gary Cummings 
E-Mail: 
gary.a.cummings@sbcglobal.net�
 

Secretary:  Bill Lake�
E-Mail: wjl728@yahoo.com 

Treasurer:  Chris Berardi        
E-Mail: mikadopilot@gmail.com 

Safety Officer: Mel Wells               
E-Mail: malekat@sbcglobal.net   

Pilot’s Log:  Woody Lake                       
E-Mail: at6pilot@att.net�����������������������������������
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Club Officers 2016 
 

          
Pres: James Meadows VP: Gary Cummings Sec: Bill Lake  Safety: Mel Wells  Treas: Chris Berardi 
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Roy’s Hobby Shop  817 268-0210   JT’s Hobby Shop  817 244-6171 
1309 Norwood Dr. Hurst TX 76053   8808 Camp Bowie Blvd. Fort Worth TX 76116 
www.royshobby.com     jtshobby@yahoo.com�
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Pics From the Past 
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